DATE
The Honorable Edmund G. Brown Jr. 

Governor, State of California

Attn: Legislative Affairs; Request for Signature 

State Capitol

Sacramento, CA 95814 

Facsimile: (916) 558-3177; (916) 558-3160
RE: 
Request for Signature for SB 1235 (Steinberg) – Supporting Schools to Reduce Excessive Suspensions and Improve School Safety, Achievement, and Attendance
Dear Governor Brown:
[AGENCY] encourages you to support SB 1235, which encourages schools to reduce excessive levels of student suspensions and requires the Superintendent of Public Instruction to offer assistance so that schools can adopt evidence-based, school-wide strategies to reduce the use of suspensions and improve academic achievement and attendance.  
California records over 700,000 suspensions each year, issuing more suspensions than diplomas each year, and some California school districts suspend as many as one out of every four students. Each of those suspensions represents instructional time and educational opportunity lost. 

More than two decades of research has confirmed that out-of-school suspensions do not improve student behavior and, in fact, often exacerbate it. Students who are suspended lose valuable instructional time, and are six times more likely to be held back, 5 times more likely to drop out, and 3 times more likely enter the juvenile delinquency system, at great cost to the state. The way schools implement state policy on suspension also has a disproportionate impact on students of color and students with disabilities
Fortunately, there is a far better, more cost effective way to make schools safer, teach children appropriate behavior, and improve attendance and achievement. Research-based approaches, like Positive Behavioral Interventions and Supports (PBIS), are proven to result in far fewer office referrals and suspensions, a more positive school climate, and an increase in the percentage of students scoring in the advanced and proficient range on state achievement tests, as well as higher attendance levels. After adopting PBIS, Pioneer High School in Woodland reduced suspensions by 65% and increased school attendance, resulting in nearly $100,000 in savings in one year. As a result of implementation, Pioneer also increased overall academic achievement rates for the entire school.
SB ​​​​1235 encourages schools with high rates of out-of-school suspension, among the general population and among subgroups of students, to adopt evidence-based, school-wide behavioral strategies aimed at reducing behaviors that lead to suspension. 

The bill also requires the Superintendent of Public Instruction to invite schools with suspension levels that exceed specified thresholds to attend annual regional forums where they can learn about alternatives to off-campus suspension, hear from other schools that have implemented best practices to bring their suspension rates down, and take advantage of support and technical assistance to address the issue. Schools’ participation in the forums and assistance will be voluntary.
We ask that you sign this important bill into law.  Thank you in advance for your consideration.
Sincerely,
___________________________


[AGENCY CONTACT]

cc: The Honorable Darrell Steinberg
      Fax: 916-323-2263
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